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WEEK AND TERM IN ARIAL BLACK FONT 36 WEEK 5A TERM 1 

KEY DATES 
 

FEB 23 
CHS Swimming 

Carnival Barellan* 

 
FEB 24 

PSSA Swimming 
Carnival Barellan* 

 
MAR 3 

Whole School 
Assembly 9.53am 

 

MAR 27 
School Photos  

 

*Please note the 
dates for the    
CHS & PSSA 
Swimming 

Carnivals were 
incorrect in       
the previous 
newsletter 

Respect, Honesty and Resilience 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Principal’s Report 

Dear Parents, Caregivers and Community Members, 
 
Thank you to all the parents who were able to come to the 
P&C Meeting on Tuesday. I was able to share information 
on our class structures, our Strategic Improvement Plan, 
finance and other bits and pieces. If you would like a copy 
of my report, please don’t hesitate to contact the front 
office.   
  
It was great to see many of you at the Parent Information 
sessions as well. The recordings for these have been uploaded as well. 
Obviously, if you have any specific questions don’t hesitate to contact your 
child’s teacher. At the information session I presented a survey to gather 
feedback on our School Vision and Strategic Directions based on the data 
from last years survey. I have also asked a question about how best to 
consult with the community as well. Please provide feedback to us through 
the QR code or the link here: https://forms.office.com/r/Peeui5KXYA   
  
I will be taking extended leave from Wednesday 15th March until the end of 
the school holidays to travel overseas with my family. Mrs Kate Anderson is 
the successful candidate to relieve as principal for the duration while I am 
away. There will be a process to appoint a Relieving Assistant Principal for 
the duration as well.   
  
We are trying to streamline communications this year so please be patience 
as we work through any glitches. We are obviously always happy for 
feedback. If you’re not sure of anything please get in contact with your 
child’s class teacher or the front office. A note will go home for permission 
for some of the digital programs we use- this is a new requirement by the 
NSW Department of Education. We ask that you return this note promptly, 
so we are able to complete.  
  
We’ve formed a uniform committee involving two staff members and two 
P&C representatives. We will also have some representatives from the 
student body. If you're interested in being a community representative on 
the committee please let me know by Friday 24th February. This committee 
will be reviewing our uniform and consulting with the community 
throughout the year. 



 

 

 

 
Remember any questions please don’t hesitate to contact the school. Have 
a wonderful week. 
 
Yours in Education, 
 
Allan Johnston 
Principal 
Every student matters every day. 
Every student can succeed. 

Principal’s Report 
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School News 
Lunch Pass Permission Note 
 
Consent is needed for any child/ren to leave the school grounds. If you 
require your child/ren to go home for lunch, please fill out the permission 
note and return as soon as possible.  
 
Lunch passes only permit students to go to home for lunch. Students are 
not permitted down the street at lunchtime unless they have a specific 
note for that day from a parent or are in Year 11/12 and have completed 
and returned a lunch pass permission note.  
 
All students who are leaving the school grounds for lunch must sign 
out and back in via the Front Office. 
 
 
Lunch Pass Permission Note 

 

I hereby consent to my son/daughter/
ward.............................................................................. coming home for lunch on a daily 
basis for the 2023 school year. 

 

Where my child is in Year 11/12 I give permission for him/her to go down 
the street.  

 

I understand that all students must sign in and out through the Front 
Office when using their lunch pass. 

 

.....................................................     …………………… 

Parent/Legal Guardian     Date 

 

---------------- Please return by Friday 24 February 2023----------------  
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School News 
Year 5/6 - Headphones 
 
Year 5/6 are lucky enough to have access to a laptop each in their 
classroom. Could each student in Year 5/6 please purchase a set of 
headphones to keep at school. 
 
 
Year 3 - 6 Classes 
 
To support our students in the Year 3-6 space we have been able to split 
Year 3/4 and Year 5/6 for some classes in English and Maths. 
 
Year 3/4 will be split for English and Maths 3 days a week on Monday, 
Tuesday and Wednesday between Mrs Green and Ms Evans. 
 
Year 5/6 will be split for English and Maths 2 days a week on Wednesday 
and Thursday between Mrs Anderson and Ms James. 
 
We are excited to offer smaller guided groups to our students in Year 3-6 
as they learn, develop and consolidate skills. 
 
 
Athletics Practice 
 
In order for our students to be well prepared for the upcoming Athletics 
Carnival in Term 2 all students in Primary will be practising for their 
Athletics carnival in their PE lessons each week. 
 
In Weeks 9 and 10 of Term 1 and Week 1 and 2 of Term 2 all students K-12 
will practice for the Athletics Carnival in sport time. 
 
Our aim is for students to have the opportunity to learn the skills and rules 
of each event. 
 
 
Mrs Anderson  
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School News 
Lego Club 
 
Lego Club has been a hit, running on Tuesday lunch time in the library. 
 
This week’s challenge was to build a boat. Congratulations to Anna and 
Kitty for their winning creation. 
 
All students are welcome and can join the building challenge or design 
their own creations. 
 
Ms Forster 
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School News 
Swimming Carnival 
 
How exciting it is to be back and competing in whole school events again! 
Last Friday’s carnival marked the first whole school swimming carnival we 
have had in over two years. The weather gods must have known, turning 
on an absolute ripper of a day at the pool for us. The sun was shining, lots 
of smiles were had and of course, plenty of screaming and team 
comradery was shared amongst peers.  
 
It was wonderful to see everyone striving to do their best on the day, a 
highlight definitely being the novelty events. What a pleasure to watch 
the secondary students supporting the primary participants to succeed.  
 
Who could also forget the student/parent/teacher race….well I’m sure the 
teachers and students can, after the parents took out the prestigious 
event on the day! Well done parents.  
 
I would like to say a huge thank you to the Swimming Club and the 
Swimming Pool for letting us use their fabulous facilities and equipment. 
Another thank you goes to the P&C for keeping our bellies full and 
providing the delicious BBQ. Lastly I would like to thank the wonderful 
volunteers who assisted us on the day with time keeping duties and 
ribbon writing etc. Your assistance is always greatly appreciated.  
 
Congratulations to everyone that participated in the carnival, it is so nice 
to see our core values of respect, resilience and honestly shine through in 
events like these.  
 
On the following page are our swimming age champions and runners-up 
for 2023. Amazing work guys! 
 
Mrs Fisher 
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School News 

 
 

Junior Primary Girls 
Champion – Annabelle O’Brien 
Runner up – Ella Lord 

Junior Primary Boys 
Champion – Logan Bell 
Runner up – Chase Kenworthy 

11 Yrs Girls 
Champion – Poppi Frater 
Runner up – Anna Chalmers 

11 Yrs Boys 
Champion – Josh Davies 
Runner up – Leo Furphy 

Senior Primary Girls 
Champion – Matilda McCormack 
Runner up – Grace O’Brien 

Senior Primary Boys 
Champion – Hayden Walsh 
Runner up – James Chalmers 

Junior Secondary Girls 
Champion – Macey Kenworthy 
Runner up – Ruby Prentice 

Junior Secondary Boys 
Champion – Joe Furphy 
Runner up – Henry Prentice 

Senior Secondary Girls 
Champion – Georgia McCormack 
Runner up – Elsie Furphy 

Senior Secondary Boys 
Champion – Riley Foster 
Runner up – James O’Hare & 
William Fairman 
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School News 
Kindergarten News 

What a wonderful start to Kindergarten our students have had. 
 
It is certainly clear these small but mighty students were ready for Kindy, 
seamlessly transitioning to school life with ease. Thank you to parents for 
encouraging and supporting such preparedness, it makes for a wonderful 
start to the school year. Kindergarten students have already started the 
term off with a bang by having a visit from Healthy Harold and the Life 
Education Van. We investigated 'everyday' and 'sometimes' foods, road 
safety and healthy hygiene practices. We even discovered where our 
lungs are located in our bodies and that they breathe in something cool 
called 'oxygen'!  
 
In Mathematics we have become 'Mathematicians', so you might spot 
some 'Mathemagicians' in some of our shared photos. Students have 
been working hard to develop their number sense, counting forwards to 
30 and developing the understanding that Maths is all around us. We 
went on a special hunt with our wands to spot Maths in our playground. 
We found lots of shapes, patterns and even collections of objects! 
 
During Literacy we have been focusing on developing our phonemic 
awareness, by manipulating the sounds in words. We have been 
discussing the difference between letters, words and sentences and 
we have also been exploring rhyme and syllables. Oh, what fun we 
have had! 
 
We thoroughly enjoyed our time at the swimming carnival, cheering 
on our houses and splashing around in the pool. We can’t wait to see 
what the rest of the year holds for us! 
 
Mrs Fisher 
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School News 
Science News 

The Science Lab has been busy so far this term, with action all around 
from students in Stage 3, Stage 4, Stage 5, and Stage 6 getting right into 
their learning over the last few weeks. 
 
Stage 3 has started their journey towards their Bunsen Burner licences, 
with Year 6 students mentoring their Year 5 peers on how to complete 
skills like lighting a match, wearing safety goggles, and getting a Bunsen 
Burner lit. They have also been learning about important safety rules for 
the lab, such as listening for gas leaks, using the emergency shut-off 
button, and ensuring that there are always safe paths in and out of the 
lab. 
 
Stage 4 has been learning about classification, looking at how physical 
and genetic characteristics can show how certain things can relate to one 
another. They are currently working hard on creating a binomial 
branching diagram of the students in their class based on characteristics 
such as height, hair colour, eye colour, and personality traits such as their 
favourite songs and sports to help classify each student. 
 
Stage 5 has been learning about the theory of evolution, learning about 
evidence that support this theory and how certain traits in animals and 
plants support these ideas. They have also been learning about the idea of 
natural selection, and are about to undertake the "bird beak" experiment 
which relates to Charles Darwin's finches on the Galapagos Islands. 
 
Stage 6 Biology has been looking into the idea of genetic difference, 
introducing ideas such as the model of the cell, DNA replication, and 
reproduction in Agriculture. 
 
Term 1 is looking to be a very interesting time for all students, with other 
topics such as plate tectonics, motion, chemical compounds, and 
ecosystems coming up over the next few weeks in our learning. 
 
Mr Crouch 
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ARIAH PARK CENTRAL SCHOOL 

1 Harrison Street  Ariah Park  NSW  2665 

PO Box 56  Ariah Park  NSW  2665  
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Calendar 

Principal: Allan Johnston 

Phone: 02 6974 1105 

Mobile: 0488 741 329 (School) 

Fax: 02 6974 1017 

 

 

 

Week  

5A 

Feb 20 Feb 21 

 

Feb 22 Feb 23 Feb 24 

 RYDA Excursion 
at Yanco 

 CHS District 
Swimming      
Carnival at   

Barellan 

PSSA District 
Swimming        
Carnival at     

Barellan 

     

Week 
6B 

Feb 27 Feb 28 Mar 1 Mar 2 Mar 3 

Northern Riverina 
PSSA AFL Trials at 

Ganmain 

   Whole School   
Assembly 9.53am 

Riverina            
Secondary Girls 
Basketball Trials 

at Wagga 

    

                                                       

Upcoming Calendar Events:  School Photos - March 27  *Please note change of date* 

          Whole School Assembly - March 31  

          APCS Cross Country - April 28 

          APCS Athletics Carnival - May 12     


